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Introduction
Welcome to the twenty-second issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter! 

As noted below, the DCMS policy document, Libraries, Museums, Galleries and Archives for all …, has now been published, and to mark this, the Network is organising a Conference on 29 June 2001 to begin to take forward some of the key recommendations – we hope to see many of you there!

John Pateman & John Vincent


Forthcoming Network events

Season of short courses, Open to all? and Briefing sessions
The next training course will be Annual Library Plans on 8 March, which will be held at the Library Association, 2-5pm, with Margaret Wallis (University of Brighton) and Jackie Campbell (Bath & North East Somerset Council).

Please note that the course, “Roach & Morrison 3 years on”, which was to be on 1 February, has now been rearranged for 5 April, also at the Library Association, 2-5pm. This course will be led by Shiraz Durrani.

These courses have been arranged as three-hour blocks in the afternoons to enable as many people as possible to attend (and to take advantage of cheaper fares), and will be charged at as low a cost as possible to encourage you to nominate staff to attend – these are:

· Network members – organisations £50.00

· Non-Network members – organisations £75.00

· Network members – individuals £15.00

· Non-Network members – individuals £20.00

· Student/Unwaged Network members £5.00

· Student/Unwaged Non-Network members £10.00

Further information is available from John Vincent (contact details at the end of the Newsletter).










Libraries, Museums, Galleries and Archives for all: co-operating across the Sectors to tackle social exclusion (1) 

Following a period of consultation, DCMS have finally launched this important policy document – copies available from the DCMS Website (http://www.culture.gov.uk) or from DCMS, 2-4 Cockspur Street, London SW1Y 5DH.


Libraries, Museums, Galleries and Archives for all: co-operating across the Sectors to tackle social exclusion (2) – The Network Conference

The Network will be holding its second Conference around the themes of cross-sectoral cooperation to tackle social exclusion – 29 June 2001 at the London Voluntary Sector Resource Centre. Further details to follow!


Help requested!

Many of you have responded to my e-mail request for help for one of our members (thanks! I will put a summary of the responses in a future Newsletter), but I also said that I would include this enquiry in the February Newsletter.

The authority is looking at its library use as part of their Best Value Review and has come up with an anomaly – from the Citizens Panel, it appears that 61% of people use the library, yet this is not reflected in issues (and the number of visits is also fairly low). They are wondering whether there is any correlation between this and social exclusion/deprivation.

I would be grateful for any comments/ideas from those who have not e-mailed replies so far – I will then put these into a response for the authority and also publish the results in a future Newsletter.
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New Beacon Council themes announced

On 15 February, the themes for round three of the Beacon Council Scheme were announced. Of the 11 new themes, two are of particular interest to us, “Libraries as a Community Resource” and “Promoting Racial Equality”
. The DETR press release
 says:

“Libraries as a Community Resource

The public library service has an important role to play in fostering community development, promoting community identity and developing social inclusion … 

The public library service is and will remain one of the best developed community resources. It provides an essential link between the needs of the local communities they serve and the outside world. By providing community services such as homework clubs, information on community history and identity and by acting as a meeting place for community groups, public libraries can develop this significant role. Many councils are looking to develop libraries as one-stop shops providing a range of local authority services either face-to-face or electronically. Others are providing mobile libraries to ensure all citizens have access to the service.

Libraries do not need to be just repositories for books and information but can be the hub of community life offering access to local authority services and a meeting place for all. This theme will help councils promote community identity and combat social exclusion and is applicable to both urban and rural areas.” 

“Promoting Racial Equality
The Stephen Lawrence Inquiry Report and the requirements of Best Value have highlighted the need for public authorities to tackle racism and unlawful discrimination and promote racial equality, to ensure that they are representative of the communities they serve and serve those communities better. Among other things, the Race Relations (Amendment) Act 2000 places a positive duty on public authorities actively to promote racial equality. This will require them to work to avoid unlawful discrimination before it occurs and to promote equality of opportunity and good relations between persons of different racial groups. This general duty will be supported by specific duties which will be imposed by secondary legislation and which will set out in more detail action that public authorities need to take.

This theme is not restricted to councils with large ethnic minority populations; the need to tackle racism effectively is as great where ethnic minority populations are small.”


Did you see …?

“Game plan”

Writing in the Guardian
, Michael Smith describes one approach to tackling social exclusion, the establishment of a Partnership Council [PC] (an independent, limited company) to cover four inner-city wards in Nottingham. The PC is a success, according to its coordinator, because it places emphasis on grassroots empowerment and delivering a local agenda.


New reports

Alan Barr, Carolyn Stenhouse and Paul Henderson. Caring communities: a challenge for social inclusion. Joseph Rowntree Foundation, 2001. £14.95 (1-84263-017-2)

This is the report of a piece of action research looking into tackling social exclusion through social care practice. The key findings, summarised in a JRF “Findings” document
, seem particularly relevant to much of the work we are developing:

· “Local partnerships of community organisations, voluntary and statutory agencies – across a range of sectors – can be effective in promoting supportive communities. Each partner plays a distinctive role in an interdependent and, potentially, mutually empowering system

· Effective partnerships require mutual trust and confidence. These are built on clarity of purpose, committed participation of all partners, open and honest communication, realistic goals and identifiable progress in their achievement. Trust needs to operate at several levels – between community leaders and the interest groups that they represent, community leaders and agency partners, agency partners in different sectors and departments/disciplines, partners with differing power and organisational status.

· Community development skills are a pre-requisite to establishing and sustaining such partnerships. Agencies need staff who are highly accessible, responsive, listen to, support, encourage and build capacity of community members, leaders and their organisations.

· Community leaders (both service users and from the wider community) can play a key role as convenors of community interests, conduits for ideas and catalysts for new initiatives. They demonstrate characteristics of commitment, perseverance, resilience, awareness of community perspectives and realistic approaches. Their skills frequently parallel and complement those of other partners.

· For this approach to be effective, senior managers need to embrace a culture of participative, accessible governance and joined-up inter-agency and inter-sectoral practice. Rigorous distinctions between strategic and operational management can work against this approach.

· The researchers conclude that separating specific care service needs from overall goals of achieving caring and inclusive communities can exacerbate social exclusion. Hence, much practice in planning and delivery of community care may not just be out of step with core government policies to promote social justice, but may also reinforce exclusion.”


Catherine Howarth, Peter Kenway and Guy Palmer. Responsibility for all: a national strategy for social inclusion (New Policy Institute and the Fabian Society, 2001. £15.00.

This report looks at how the programme to eradicate poverty should develop from now on; its principal conclusion is
:

“that what the government should do is launch a national strategy for social inclusion at the start of its second term of office”.

The report says that the government must:

· “First, it needs to marry its various programmes for general improvement in services with its programmes for action for social inclusion.

· Second, it must use its powers to move both private and public sector in the desired direction wherever their actions have an impact on the deeper causes of poverty.”
In its sector-by-sector analysis, the report recommends for the public sector:

“The commitment on core public services in deprived areas should be extended to a general commitment on core public services for poor and excluded people in all areas.

To make this happen, measures to promote social inclusion must be woven into the mainstream programme for public sector reform.

Specific ways of doing this include:

· Amending the National Public Service Agreements for local government so that they promote social inclusion.

· Revising the regime of central government funding to ensure that authorities get the money they need for social inclusion.

· Prioritising the services received by people in poverty within the guidance for ‘Best Value’ reviews.

· Introducing performance indicators on poverty and service inequalities into local authorities’ ‘corporate health indicators’.

In addition, Local Strategic Partnerships will need direct representation of excluded groups if they are to fulfil their promise, in mixed and wealthy areas as well as poorer ones.”


“Learning in Later Life”

Two leaflets about this new promotion have just been produced. One is “Information for Learners – finding information on learning opportunities in your area”, and includes leisure centres and libraries amongst the organisations that can offer help.

The second is “A guidance note for learning providers and supporters”, and includes, for example, information on options, benefits, obstacles, learning provision, other organisations involved with older people.

Further information is available on the DfEE Website: http://www.lifelonglearning.dfee.gov.uk/older/li04.htm for “Information for Learners”

 http://www.lifelonglearning.dfee.gov.uk/lill/front.htm for the “Guidance note”.

Printed versions of the leaflets can be obtained from DfEE Publications:

Tel: 0845 60 222 60

Fax: 0845 60 333 60

Minicom: 0845 60 555 60

E-mail: dfee@prolog.uk.com 

Please quote reference: “LL1” for “Information for Learners” and “LL2” for the “Guidance note”.


Schools - Building on Success 

The Government’s Green Paper on schools is now available
, and I am grateful to Jonathan Douglas at LAHQ for allowing me to use his analysis of the key points.

As Jonathan says:

“It takes a broad sweep from birth to secondary education. There are several
key themes for libraries and several implicit challenges.

1. Early Years
Bookstart is mentioned (2.5), and the importance of early literacy is a key
theme. Family Learning also receives a lot of attention. Sure Start is another key theme.
2. Primary Education
There is a sense that there is a need to broaden the experience of primary
education: a key promise is to “make sure every child receives a rounded and
enriched education, with a broad curriculum and opportunities for
extra-curricular activities, including access to sport and the arts ...”
3. Secondary Education
This is where things get exciting! The paper talks extensively about
developing the basic skill strategies at KS3, and the new specialist schools
which the press have covered. In 4.37 we begin to see the Government’s
ultimate vision: a KS3 shortened from 3 to 2 years, based on a intake in 2004
of pupils at KS3 who had fully experienced the National Literacy Strategy and the National Numeracy Strategy at primary level. This would enable young people to extend their GCSE courses and so achieve higher standards, or spend more time more time studying vocational
subjects.”
jv


Sure Start


I am also indebted to Jonathan for the following information:

“The Sure Start library target will be announced in March following
ministerial approval. It will be a challenge to generally raise “active”
 early years membership in all libraries linked with Sure Start projects. It
will be retrospective so that all 500 projects will have to meet it.
A questionnaire looking at libraries’ involvement with Sure Start will go out
with the early years advocacy pack which we’re about to send out. It’s clear
that Sure Start is already boosting the resources for delivering early years
services in a huge number of authorities and things will only get bigger.”

This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments or items for the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

tel/fax: 01392 256045








john@nadder.freeserve.co.uk 





February 2001 
� The others are: Adoption; Community legal services; Crime reduction in rural areas; Enhancing access and mobility; Fostering business growth; Improving urban green spaces; Neighbourhood renewal (in urban and rural areas); Tackling fuel poverty – affordable warmth through energy efficiency; and Transition between key stages in schools.


� � HYPERLINK "http://www.press.detr.gov.uk/0102/0075.htm" ��http://www.press.detr.gov.uk/0102/0075.htm�


� Michael Smith “Game plan”, Guardian “Society” 17 January 2001, p5.


�  � HYPERLINK "http://www.jrf.org.uk/knowledge/findings/socialcare/211.htm" ��http://www.jrf.org.uk/knowledge/findings/socialcare/211.htm� 


�  quotations taken from the Executive Briefing 


�  at � HYPERLINK "http://www.dfee.gov.uk" �www.dfee.gov.uk�
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